

LIVINGSTON COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE

150 S. Highlander Way Howell, Michigan 48843-2323 (517) 546-2440 ext. 7983 csell@livgov.com

DATE: February 25th, 2023

TO: Livingston County Board of Commissioners

FROM: Sergeant Chad Sell

RE: FY2024 Traffic Enforcement Grant by the State of Michigan Office of Highway

Safety Planning

The Livingston County Sheriff's Office is requesting to submit a proposal to the State of Michigan, Office of Highway Safety Planning Traffic Enforcement Grant for State fiscal year 2024.

Upon approval, the Sheriff's Office will be proposing then applying for \$34,390 in reimbursement funding. \$30,000 will be directed to personnel overtime while the remaining \$4,390 will be used to purchase two Pro Laser 4 Lidar Units to be used by personnel for speed detection / enforcement. There is no matching cost associated with this grant and the deadline to apply is March 31st, 2023 with an implementation date of October 1st, 2023.

Participation in this grant opportunity will allow the Sheriff's Office to focus specifically on impaired driving, distracted driving, speed enforcement and seat belt enforcement.

The main purpose of the program is to increase traffic enforcement within Livingston County thereby reducing the number of traffic related incidents. I am requesting approval for the submission of the proposal then application to enter into contract with the State of Michigan, Office of Highway Safety Planning for fiscal year 2024. Your support will allow the Sheriff's Office to continue a vital service to our County.